Coastal Quilters Guild Agenda

January 12, 2012
· The meeting was called to order at 7 PM.

· Welcome members, new members and guests.

Irelle Beatie reminded members not to back into the 


parking spaces because it is harmful to the neighbors 


gardens.

She welcomed new members and guests: Nancy Hill, 


Summerland Carolyn Stacy, Solvang.

· Announcements – 

Irelle made the following announcements:

· Thanks for canned goods – Year end tally (748)
· Final tally - Amazon associate program $284.
· Library – Library books will be offered for sale every month starting next month. This will replace the annual book sale.
· Thank you to those of you who brought bags of scraps for the dog bed project. 
· We were in the News-Press about the Neighborhood Clinics donations
· Next Board Meeting – January 19, 6:30 PM, at Maravilla.  Dinner at Fresco North at 5:00 PM
· Elections are coming up for the next year.  Debra Blake, parliamentarian, will be getting the information together for that effort.  Be considering whether you are willing to serve the Guild in some capacity.
Committee Reports:   

· Workshops:  Diane Eardley and Carol Fay

Melody Crust will do a workshop in embellishment on Friday, January 13

January 28th will be an open sew at the community center at 9:00.  You can work 
on any project you wish.

The February workshop will be on making faces with unusual methods and 
shapes with Ann Turley.

Diane announced that the homeless shelters are in great need of soap, shampoo, 
toothpaste, etc.


March will be a disappearing four patch with Carol Fay.  The fee is only $10.

· Bus Trip: Patty Six announced that the Road to California bus is full.  There is a wait list. 
· Quilt Show: Karen Pickford mentioned that we can no longer say that the show is “next year!”  We need a person(s) to fill the position of site coordination. Kathy Drain is willing to be a consultant to this person. She asked if anyone is attending a quilt show that they contact Rosana Swing to get post cards to put on display at the show. This saves us the postage.
· Community Quilts:  Barbara MacCallum and Carol Hart

The placemat project has almost met the goal.  Many kits are available—many are 
very easy.

· Challenge  – Barb & Marti


Samples of the many possibilities for the Challenge quilt were displayed.  The 
pictures are on the website. The quilts are due at the next meeting or before and 
the presentation is at the March meeting.
· Block of the Month:  Kika Hutchinngs and Carolyn Rory showed the block for next month and presented the winner for this month—Mary Ballard.

Ranell announced that Fibervision has an encore exhibit at the Cabrillo center.  
There will be a docent tour January 21 at 10 
AM.
· Show & Tell—sign in sheet attached in Secretary binder

An announcement was made on behalf of the Creation Station outlining their 
Product Party on February 18 from 10 AM to 5 PM. 

· Refreshments:  were hosted by the Sew Whats
After a short break, 

Door Prizes:  Marie and Dee


The Door Prize winners were:  Joan Buss, Sherral Cressal, 
Yolanda Garcia and 
Kathi Walker.  


The total collected was $236.  Thanks to donors Craft Essentials, Grant House & 
Quilt Ventura.


Program:  Suzy Pelovsky presented our speaker, Melody Crust
Adjourned at 7:40
